Ron DeSantis Dane Eagle
GOVERNOR SECRETARY
FLORIDA DEPARTMENT o
ECONOMIC OPPORTUNITY
April 29, 2022

The Honorable Shannon Martin
Mayor, City of Port St. Lucie

121 Southwest Port St. Lucie Boulevard
Port St. Lucie, Florida 34984

RE:  Community Development Block Grant Coronavirus (CDBG-CV) Funding Award

Dear Mayor Martin:

The Florida Department of Economic Opportunity (DEO) is pleased to inform you that the City of Port St.
Lucie has been awarded $423,707 through the CDBG-CV program for the project outlined in the City of Port
St. Lucie CDBG-CV application.

The City of Port St. Lucie may begin incurring administrative costs for the approved CDBG-CV project in
accordance with 24 C.F.R. Part 58. Administrative costs may not exceed $5,000 until further authorized by
DEO. The City is not authorized to conduct non-administrative activities until the City has received
authorization from DEO.

The grant award is effective on March 1, 2022, but is contingent upon mutual execution of the subgrant
agreement with DEO. Reimbursements may not be submitted to DEO until after execution of the City’s
subgrant agreement with DEO.

DEO looks forward to continuing its partnership with the City of Port St. Lucie. If there are any questions
about this letter, please contact Nikela Dill at Nikela.Dill@deo.myflorida.com or (850) 717-8438.

Sincerely,

OFFICE OF RUSS BLACKBURN
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Benjamin Melnick, Deputy Secretary

Division of Community Development [ Prepare a response via the City Manager
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An equal opportunity employer/program. Aucxiliary aids and service are available upon request to individuals with
disabilities. All voice telephone numbers on this document may be reached by persons using TTY/TTD equipment via
the Florida Relay Service at 711.



